Commission communication
on the action taken on opinions and resolutions adopted by the European Parliament at the September I and II 2010 part‑sessions
SPECIAL LEGISLATIVE PROCEDURE – Consultation

European Parliament legislative resolution on the proposal for a Council directive amending Directive 2008/9/EC laying down detailed rules for the refund of value added tax, provided for in Directive 2006/112/EEC, to taxable persons not established in the Member State of refund but established in another Member
1.
Rapporteur: Sharon Margaret BOWLES (ALDE/UK)

2.
EP reference number: A7-0247/2010 / P7-TA-PROV(2010)0330
3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 22 September 2010

4.
Subject: Refund of VAT to taxable persons not established in the Member State of refund but established in another Member.

5.
Inter-institutional reference number: 2010/0205(CNS)

6.
Legal basis: Article 113 TFUE

7.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Economic and Monetary Affairs (ECON)

8.
Background and Commission’s position:
Given that some Member States were not in time in opening web portals to submit electronic request for VAT refund, the effective exercise of the right of VAT deduction of a taxable person has been seriously put at risk (application for refund had to be submitted before 30 September 2010). The Commission has therefore proposed to safeguard the rights of taxpayers to deduct VAT, by postponing the deadline for submission of refund requests for 2009 expenses from September 2010 to March 2011. The proposal also provides scope for certain implementing measures that will improve the functioning of the web portals.

The Commission can accept in principle the only amendment and will defend its spirit during the negotiations in Council. The amendment aims at making sure that the European Parliament’s rights in the framework of the comitology procedure are safeguarded during the interim period, pending the adoption of the regulation that will implement article 291 of the TFEU (delegated acts).

9.
Outlook for amendment of the proposal: The Commission will not introduce a modified proposal since the amendment is of technical nature and can be taken on board in the next stages of the adoption of the text.

10.
Outlook for the adoption of the proposal: Since all reservations have been lifted at technical level, it is expected that the Council will reach agreement and adopt the first part of the Commission's proposal (extension deadline for submission of VAT refund requests) within the coming days (split of the proposal); discussions on the second part of the proposal (implementing measures to improve the functioning of web portals) are ongoing.

